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Welcome back to 2018 

 

The staff of Westmount hopes that you had a relaxing winter break and had plenty of time for 
friends and family.  Though we’ve been back for just over a week, it’s been busy here, and will 
only get busier as the semester winds down. 

Last week, the Westmount Drama Department presented a truncated run of “The Farm Show”, a 
collective drama piece set in 1970s south-western Ontario.  A cast of colourful characters de-
tailed the average experiences found in rural communities in an entertaining and light-hearted 
way.  The students were absolutely incredible, as they portrayed their various roles with warmth, 
humour and understanding.  Whether engaging in country line-dancing, woefully recalling a farm-
ing accident or remembering the struggle of the bailer and the maw, students excelled in every 
aspect of their performance.  And who could ever forget a rap battle between two farming tractors 
(Go Team John Deer!)?  All students should be very proud of their efforts, and a special acknowl-
edgement to the creative genius behind this semester’s show, Mr. Dolha.  Congratulations to all 
on a very successful run. 

Looking ahead, the WCI Dance students will be performing their end-of-semester show, this 
Tuesday and Wednesday evenings at the Vaughan City Playhouse.  Having had the opportunity 
to sneak into rehearsals prior to the break, I’m confident when I tell you that the show will be ab-
solutely amazing.  The students energy, especially in their “jazzercise” number, will be infectious.  

As you have probably heard by now, Friday was one those days here at Westmount.  The Board 
declared an Inclement Weather Day, cancelling all bussing for the day.  As a result of the Board’s 
decision at 6:00 a.m., any assessments (tests/assignments/presentations) were automatically 
postponed.  This is the same procedure that is in place, should an Inclement Weather Day be de-
clared during our upcoming Exam Writing Period.  While we understand that it can be disappoint-
ing to students to have assignments postponed, we thank you for your understanding.  During an 
Inclement Weather Day, unless explicitly mentioned, schools will remain open and academic pro-
gramming will continue.  However, please note, that academic programming may differ from the 
programming on a regular day, depending on teacher availability and other factors. 

In addition to the Inclement Weather Day declaration on Friday, we also experienced a partial 
power outage between 8:30 and 11:00 a.m., and then a full power outage from 11:00 a.m. on-
wards. Even in face of these obstacles, we thank teachers and students for their flexibility during 
the day.  The power was only eventually restored after 7:00 p.m. on Friday night, as a result of 
longer-than-expected repairs.  We are proud of the fact that the we were able to keep the school 
open and the students safe. 

Our exams begin on January 25
th
 and continue through until January 31

st
.  Students are able to 

access the most up-to-date exam schedule via the link on the main page of TeachAssist.  All ex-
ams during the exam period begin promptly at 10:00 a.m.  If, on the morning of your child’s exam, 
they are unable to write, please contact the school’s Main Office (905) 882-0277 and speak to 
either of the Vice Principals to learn about next steps.   If you are already aware of an issue that 
would prevent your child from writing their exam during their block, please contact Mr. Taylor 
(todd.taylor@yrdsb.ca) to discuss alternatives.  It is the expectation of teaching staff and admini-
stration that all students will complete their final exams.  Requests to be excused for vacations 
cannot be entertained. 

Message from the Admin Team 

mailto:todd.taylor@yrdsb.ca


In the event that an Inclement Weather Day is called on an Exam Day, that exam will be post-
poned until Thursday, February 1

st
 at 10:00 a.m.  This will have a knock-on effect on Exam Re-

view Day and the start-up of Semester 2.  More information will be communicated with you, via 
email, should this be the case. 

At this time in the semester, many students can feel overwhelmed and stressed out.  As a par-
ent, helping your child organize their time, reviewing effective study strategies and ensuring that 
your child eats well, gets enough sleep and finds time both for physical activity and entertainment 
are some of the best things you can do.  The WCI Library will be open from 9:00 a.m. until 1:00 
p.m. every day of the Exam Block for students to engage in quiet study.  Additionally, to support 
students’ well-being during the exam period, our Phys Ed Department is activities to help stu-
dents deal with stress.  More information is available later in the newsletter. 

With the end of Semester 1 rapidly approaching, thoughts turn to Semester 2.  Students will be 
able to access their Semester 2 Timetables exclusively via TeachAssist, on the morning of Feb-
ruary 5

th
.  Guidance has been dealing with course changes for the past couple of weeks and all 

students should be aware that classes and teachers may change from what they originally were 
scheduled into earlier in the school year.  These changes may have been requested, but also 
may be as a result of other structural changes. 

And finally, thinking of September already, Mr. Conte and the Guidance Department hosted their 
Course Selection Assemblies for students in Grade 9, 10 and 11 last week.  Students must se-
lect their courses for the 2018 – 2019 School Year, between January 22

nd
 and February 23

rd
.  Of 

special note, students in Grade 11 this year should consult E-Info Ontario or Ontario Colleges  to 
ensure that they will have the required prerequisites for admission, if they are applying to post-
secondary educational opportunities.  Should you child have any questions or concerns, it is best 
that they make an appointment with Guidance. 

If you have any questions about any of the above, or anything else, please feel free to reach out 
to one of us in the Main Office. 

Mr. Todd Taylor 
Vice-Principal 

Tuesday, January 16 

 Sr Boys Basketball - Westmount - Tarver 

 

Student Choreography Showcase 2018 

Arts Westmount presents Student Choreography Showcase 2018!  Join us for a night of student 
created choreography at 7:30 p.m. on January 16 & 17 at the Vaughan City Playhouse Thea-
tre.  Tickets can be purchased through the dance department - see Ms. Catalano or Ms. Hopkins for 
details.  A free matinee for WCI students will take place during Period 2 on Tuesday January 16. 

https://www.electronicinfo.ca/
https://www.ontariocolleges.ca/en/programs




Guidance Appointments 

Need an appointment with your 
Guidance Counselor? 

Here’s how to book an appoint-
ment: 
https://sites.google.com/site/wci
guidance/ 

Follow us on twitter 
@WCIGuidance or check the 
website regularly for updates 
as to when you can begin 
booking Guidance appoint-
ments.  

MARK YOUR  CALEN-

DAR… 

Check the main page of the 
Guidance website for an up-
dated list of Guidance related 
dates and events.  Dates and 
events are tweeted using 
#wcievent.  Follow us 
@WCIGuidance. 

Stay in the Loop 
Follow @WCIGuidance on Twitter.  
Visit the Guidance website regu-
larly for important news, informa-
tion and announcements.  
https://sites.google.com/site/wcigui
dance/home 

COMMUNITY INVOLVEMENT 
Community involvement opportunities will be tweeted out us-
ing #wcigetinvolved.  Grade 12 students need to have their 40 
hours of community service completed by May 31, 2018 in or-
der to be eligible for graduation.  https://sites.google.com/site/
wciguidance/community-service-hours  

GRADUATION CLASS NEWS 

The Graduating Class NEWS page of the Guidance website has 
been updated.  Grade 12 students are invited to nominate them-
selves for the Graduation Awards of Excellence.  Details of these 
awards can be found at the bottom of the Graduating Class NEWS 
webpage.  Please visit https://sites.google.com/site/wciguidance/
graduation Follow @WCIGuidance on Twitter for real-time #wcigrad 
updates.  

@WCIGuidance Team UPDATES 

      @WCIGuidance    

2018-19 COURSE SELECTION 

Course selection for 2018-19 has officially begun!   Career Cruising 
will be updated and ready for selection on Monday, January 22.  
Students will need to lock-in their courses in Career Cruising by Fri-
day, February 23, 2018.  Our website https://sites.google.com/site/
wciguidance/course-selection has been updated with all that you 
need to know about selecting your courses.  You can also 
download all course selection material from the bottom of the 
course selection page of the guidance website.  Follow 
@WCIGuidance on Twitter for real-time #wcicourseselection up-
dates. 

TIMETABLE CHANGES 
Grade 9 and 10 timetables are now FINAL.  Friday, December 15th 
was the last day for grade 9 and 10 students to request a change to 
their semester 2 timetable.  Grade 9 and 10 students will not have 
another opportunity to make a change when the 2nd semester starts 
on Monday, February 5, 2018. 
Grade 11 and 12 students will have the opportunity to request a 
timetable changed during the first two weeks of semester 2.  Time-
table change forms will be available on-line after 5 p.m. on the first 
day of classes.  There are no timetable changes during the 
month of January.   
Updated semester 2 timetables will be available on TEACHASSIT 
as of Monday, Feb. 5th.  All student need to follow their new up-
dated timetable.  PLEASE NOTE:  All student timetables are 
subject to change whether a request has been made or not.  A 
course could move periods, teachers and room numbers could 
also change.  
For more information visit https://sites.google.com/site/wciguidance/
timetable-changes and follow @WCIGuidance on Twitter for real-
time #wcitimetable  

https://sites.google.com/site/wciguidance/
https://sites.google.com/site/wciguidance/
https://sites.google.com/site/wciguidance/graduation
https://sites.google.com/site/wciguidance/home
https://sites.google.com/site/wciguidance/home
https://sites.google.com/site/wciguidance/community-service-hours
https://sites.google.com/site/wciguidance/community-service-hours
https://sites.google.com/site/wciguidance/graduation
https://sites.google.com/site/wciguidance/graduation
https://sites.google.com/site/wciguidance/graduation
http://twitter.com/@WCIGuidance
https://sites.google.com/site/wciguidance/course-selection
https://sites.google.com/site/wciguidance/course-selection
https://sites.google.com/site/wciguidance/timetable-changes
https://sites.google.com/site/wciguidance/timetable-changes


 

 

 

Student Choreography Showcase 2018 

ARTS WEST DANCE PRESENTS 

January  16 & 17 7:30pm Tickets $10     WCI  Student Matinee January 17 10:00am  

Vaughan City Playhouse 

paola.catalano@yrdsb.ca amylynn.hopkins@yrdsb.ca 



Natasha.popiel@yrdsb.ca 

mailto:natasha.popiel@yrdsb.ca?subject=Re:%20Japan%202019


WESTMOUNT COLLEGIATE INSTITUTE  

School Council Meeting  

Wednesday, January 17, 2018 

7:00 pm—8:30 pm— in the Library 
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y Please join us on Wednesday to learn more 
about Special Education at Westmount C.I.  
 
How are students identified? 
What do accommodations look like at High 
School? 
What is different from Elementary School? 
What are reasonable expectations? 
What happens post-secondary school? 
 
Our Guest Speaker will be Ms. Michelle Dor, 
Head of Special Education  

 1000 New 
Westminster Dr 
Thornhill, Ontario 
L4J 8G3 
905-882-0277 

WE HOPE YOU ABLE TO JOIN US! 
WE LOOK FORWARD TO SEEING 

YOU THERE! 



online 

 freyja.phillips@yrdsb.ca.  

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSeIi1wQzHG83FvWRAJXVXMcma9ligKwP8NjmiBGJiF0aOwm5w/viewform
mailto:freyja.phillips@yrdsb.ca.


K_carbis@hotmail.com 

mailto:K_carbis@hotmail.com




SCHOOL BUS CANCELLATION NOTICE 

Please remember that if the school buses are cancelled in the morning, then they will 

NOT operate in the afternoon. Therefore, if you drive your children to school in the morning, 

you must also pick them up from school at 3:50 p.m. When buses are cancelled, it does not 

necessarily mean that schools are closed. Schools usually remain open with a modified 

program. To find out whether or not the buses are cancelled, please check the following 

website: www.schoolbuscity.com or access the following radio or television stations:  

Radio  

CFRB 1010 AM        CHUM 1050 AM        CHUM 104.5        CHIN 1540 AM        NEWS 680 AM 

CJEZ 97.3                CKDX 88.5 AM          CHFI 98.1 FM      CHIN 100.7              CBC 99.1 FM 

CKFM 99.9 FM         Q107.1 FM  

Television  

CITY TV, CFTO TV, THE WEATHER CHANNEL  

A bus cancellation message will also be available at 1-877-330-3001. 

Su Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sa

 1 2 3 4 5 6 

7 8 
* Drama Rehearsal 

* Venture Week 

9 
* Drama Rehearsal 

* Venture Week 

10 
* Drama Show 

* Venture Week 

11 
* Drama Show 

* Course Selection Assembly 

(P1 &2) 

* Venture Week 

12 
* Drama Show 

* Venture Week 

13 

14 15 
* Family School Visits 

* Dance Rehearsal 

16 
* Dance Show 

17 
* ON Univ. Applications 

Deadline 

*Gr. 9 Math EQAO  

*School Council 

*Dance Show 

18 
* Gr.9 Math EQAO 

19 
* Gr. 9 Math EQAO (back 

up date) 

20 

21 22 23 24 
* Spirit Day - De-Stress Day 

Dress Up:Groutfit Day 

25 
 

EXAMS 

26 
 

EXAMS 

27 

28 29 
 

EXAMS 

30 
 

EXAMS 

31 
 

EXAMS 

   

January 20 1 8  

W  i  n  t  e  r    B  r  e  a  k 


